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Teachers are responsible for encouraging students to search after truth and think  
for themselves. Students have four basic rights with reference to the study of  
controversial issues in the classroom: 
 
1. The right to study controversial issues which have political, economic, or social  
    significance on which, at their level, they should begin to form judgments.  
 
2. The right to study under competent instruction in an atmosphere free from bias  
    and prejudice.  
 
3. The right of access to all relevant information freely available in the school and  
    public libraries.  
 
4. The right to share and express their ideas and opinions on controversial issues,  
    and within a forum of fair and open discussion, grow in their understanding of  
    the difficult and complex problems they face as citizens in today's world. 
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It is intrinsic to the mission of the Shrewsbury Public Schools to provide its students with  
instruction in the political values and processes that have forged our democratic heritage.  
 
The interaction of political candidates (which includes their representatives or others acting 
on their behalf) with students is an important component in the education of students and is  
in keeping with the mission of the school system. Therefore, candidates for political office,  
representing opposing political parties and differing points of view, may be invited to speak 
at school-sponsored activities.  
 
Teachers and administrators will ensure that school-sponsored activities involving candidates  
for political office be fair and impartial. Reasonable efforts will be made to ensure that  
candidates from one political party will not be given any advantage in interacting with  
students in either the number or type of activities scheduled.  
 
Shrewsbury staff members should consult with the Massachusetts Office of Campaign and  
Political Finance if they have questions regarding the appropriate interaction of schools and  
political candidates.  
 
The school administration reserves the right to deny participation in school activities to any  
candidate who, in the opinion of the administration, would disrupt the educational process in  
the school.  
 
Individuals who feel that preferential treatment has been given to a candidate to the  
detriment of another are referred to School Committee Policy 132, "Steps for Handling  
Complaints.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


